
STATE BOARD FOR COMMUNITY COLLEGES AND OCCUPATIONAL EDUCATION 

August 11, 2021 

TOPIC:  Board Policy 9-72, Transfer Credits from Area Technical Colleges  

PRESENTED BY: Landon K. Pirius, Ph.D., Vice Chancellor for Academic and Student 
Affairs 

RELATIONSHIP TO THE STRATEGIC PLAN: Transform the Student Experience; 
Create Education without Barriers through Transformational Partnerships 

EXPLANATION: This past academic year System leadership held monthly meetings 
with Emily Griffith Technical College (EGTC) about strengthening our partnership and 
improving pathways for EGTC students to transfer to CCCS colleges. As a result of 
these conversations, System staff updated Board Policy (BP) 9-72 and System 
Procedure (SP) 9-72 to reflect our commitment to partnering with EGTC and other Area 
Technical Colleges.   

The BP and SP provide guidance for the transfer of career and technical education 
post-secondary credits from Area Technical Colleges to CCCS colleges.  Specifically, 
CCCS institutions will accept all post-secondary credit in transfer from students who 
have attended any of the three Area Technical Colleges in Colorado.  Furthermore, 
those credits earned with a “C” or better may apply to any associates degree, not just 
Associate of Applied Science degrees. 

RECOMMENDATION: CCCS Staff recommends the Board approve the revisions to 
Board Policy BP 9-72. 

ATTACHMENT(S): 
BP 9-72 Transfer Credit from Area Technical Colleges 


